September 2021

Councillors held a Zoom meeting on the 12th October 2021 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies received from Cllr Pugh Davies, everyone else was present.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM AUGUST'S MEETING

Nothing.

PLANNING

Nothing, probably due to the phosphate issues.

CORRESPONDENCE

Nothing received.

AUDIT/FINANCE

Just awaiting response.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr Duffee advised that the playground is complete, that the grant work has all been done. The inspection was brought up, clerk to check – this has been completed and report sent to Cllr Duffee after the meeting. Cllr O Davies mentioned that there is still a lot of stuff in Capel Cilgwyn, Cllr Duffee will get it removed and put in their shed.

Cllr Duffee wondered whether the bin by the palygound could be emptied by the council? Cllr Coviello will have a word with one of the bin men.

Wreath has been ordered and the remembrance will be held on Sunday the 14th November at 3.00p.m. Cllr Cairns agreed to attend on our behalf and lay the wreath.

Defibrillator – no electric supply outside the school. Cllr Evans and clerk mentioned that the Vestry at Capel Ebenezer was quite a central, obvious, and accessible location. Clerk to contact Janice/Rhydian with regards to this and contact Michael Morgan.

Flooding in Betws – Cllr O Davies said that river needs cleaning! Clerk to write a letter to the council, Cllr Eryl Evans will phone Cllr Rhodri Evans first and advise the clerk on the way forward.

Water leak in Olmarch, Water Board have been out as there is a blue mark pointing it out. Clerk to contact the council and Water Board to chase.

Cllr Evans brought up the telephone boxes. She had stopped by the one in Creuddyn Bridge, the property owner came out and said that she owned it!! That when she bought the property a few years ago she was told that it was her property. Clerk to look back through the minutes/cashbook to see what was minuted.

Cllr Coviello brought up the matter of an emergency meeting and how/what the procedure should be.

Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council

No update regarding the Village hall's permission status.

Clerk to email Lisa Reagan, council regarding the trees on Olmarch bend, overhanging trees in Betws layby, culvert in Silian – still gushing out, salt bin in Clos Tawela.

Next meeting Tuesday November 23rd at 7.30p.m.